
Rotary Club of Rayne 

Minutes 

10/04/18 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Jimmy Fontenot.  The Prayer and The Pledge of 

Allegiance was recited. 

President Jimmy Fontenot received an email from Mr. Frank informing us that the Rotary Club 

of Houma will not be having meetings on November 21st , 2018 and December 26th 2018. 

President Fontenot acknowledged the receipt of the proposed changes to the by-laws.  He 

reported that the Board will review and bring back to membership by October 11, 2018. 

Paige Dupont informed the membership that the Rayne High Interact Club’s project was very 

successful.  Paige said all boxes were packed with school supplies and ready to be shipped to 

the Dominican Republic. 

Natasha Domalgaski reported that she was waiting on shipping instructions from her 

connection.   

President Fontenot suggested that Rayne Rotary pay the cost for shipment and the idea would 

be visited again once we get details on shipping. 

Cynthia Oliver reported that the Political Forum is scheduled on October 16, 2018 at the Rayne 

Civic Center Ballroom.  The Chamber is asking that the Rotary Club of Rayne be in charge of the 

refreshments.  A motion was made by Jared Lawless and seconded by Nick Simoneaux and 

carried that we serve food at this political forum. 

Cheryl reported that the sign is being designed with our specifications for the Veteran’s Park. 

Nick Simoneaux reported that there is a dead tree at the Veteran’s Park and that it was being 

replaced. 

Steve Bandy made a motion to approve the minutes of September 27, 2018.  The motion was 

seconded by Fran Bihm and carried. 

 

 

  



 


